FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. How many individuals received non-residential social care services 
broken down into the following financial years: 2018/19, 2019/20 and
2020/21?
This has been interpreted as adults provided with long-term support in a non-residential (i.e. community) setting:

2018/19 – 4,388

2019/20 – 4,388

2020/21 – 4,580


2. How many people have been charged for care and support in
non-residential settings broken down into the following financial years:
2018/19, 2019/20 and 2020/21? 
It is not feasible to collate the data requested within the 18 hour limit prescribed by the Act.  Therefore, the following exemption is applicable:

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format, it would be recorded on an individual’s case file and staff would be required to trawl through all records to try and locate and extract the data.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

3. How much money in total did the Local Authority receive from social
care charging from non-residential care services broken down into the
following financial years 2018/19, 2019/20 and 2020/21? 
2018/19 - £4.4m non-residential care charges (gross income)

2019/20 - £5.4m non-residential care charges (gross income)

2020/21 - £5.1m non-residential care charges (gross income)

4. How many individuals since 1 April 2018 to date have had debt
management procedures commenced against them for non-payment of
non-residential social care charges (by this I mean any escalation in debt
recovery, e.g. automated reminders, letter before action and referral to
debt collection agency)? 
All have received at least a first reminder letter.  


5. How many individuals have had court proceedings commenced against them relating to non-payment of non-residential social care charges since 1 April 2018 to date?

15.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
